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After Hours 

Atlanta 

The 911 Club, organized by Atlanta 
staff members for investment pur­
poses, held its organizational meeting 
in March. These officers were elected: 
Robert V. Wagner, president; Loretto 
G. Boswell, vice president; Saylor J. 
Fultz, treasurer; George C. Wright, 
secretary. Other charter members of 
the club are William A. Tate, George 
D. Ashford, Carl P. Williford, Marvin 
H. Zion, and James A. Westbrook. 

Boston 

The Annual Awards Dinner honoring 
the successful candidates of the 1959 
Massachusetts CPA examinations was 
held April 25. Among the guests were 
Stephen Casey, Donald Keller, and 
Francis Mazzucotelli of the Boston 
Office. 

Robert Hall of Braintree, Massa­
chusetts and Hugh Dysart, Jr. of 
Needham, Massachusetts have been 
elected town meeting members in their 
respective towns. 

Thomas Megan has recently become 
a member of the Kiwanis Club in 
Watertown, Massachusetts and has 
already been appointed chairman of 
the Finance Committee. 

Chicago 

William Schwanbeck will serve again 
on the Membership Campaign Com­
mittee of the Illinois State Chamber 
of Commerce. 

After an extremely close contest, 
William Duffy emerged victorious as 
the newly elected member of the 
school board of Wheeling-Buffalo 
Grove, Illinois. 

Richard Guinand has been devoting 
much of his spare time assisting with 
the coaching of a Little League base­
ball team in Libertyville, Illinois. 
These Little Leaguers are particularly 
lucky, since Dick once tried out for 
the Chicago Cubs. 

The grand finale of Skokie Country 
Club's curling season was the Mixed 
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Club Championship open to all curl­
ers on March 10-12. Winners of this 
three-event Bonspiel were none other 
than Mr. and Mrs. Allen Howard, 
pictured below. 

At the Illinois Society Awards Din­
ner held at the Conrad Hilton Hotel 
on April 21, John Brown, Royal Cox, 
John Gessert, and Donald Peterson 
received their CPA certificates from 
the State of Illinois. 

Dallas 

David Muir acted as panel moderator 
of an all-day discussion of "Data Proc­
essing — a Tool for Management," 
held at Southern Methodist University 
on April 21 under the sponsorship of 
the Dallas Chapter, NAA. The forum 
was well attended by accountants and 
executives of firms in the area. 

Dallas staff members celebrated 
the end of the tax season by challeng­
ing a local firm to a basketball game. 
However, the strain of the tax season 
proved too great and the local team 
scored an easy victory. 

Mrs. Leona Lowry's son, Richard, 
was among those honored at a special 
scholarship Honor Day held at South­
ern Methodist University. 

Dayton 

James Sauer has been elected to the 
Official Board and the Stewards' Com­
mittee of the Riverdale Christian Con­
gregational Church. 

The following staff men participated 
in Junior Achievement audits under 
the supervision of Dane Charles: 
Harry Flasher, Richard Irvine, Jerry 

Curling enthusiasts are Mr. and Mrs. Allen Howard of Chicago, pictured at 
left below on the night they won the Mixed Club Championship. Sharing 
honors are fellow curlers Mr. and Mrs. Richard Hobbs, at right. Curling is 
a game of Scottish origin in which stones are hurled along a stretch of ice. 



Machle, James Nicholson, Richard 
Paulick, Chester Russ, James Sauer, 
Richard Stamper, and Sherley Swarts. 

Denver 
Arthur Samelson has been invited to 
serve on the State Relations Commit­
tee of the Denver Chamber of Com­
merce. 

Detroit 
Lightning Industries, the Junior 
Achievement Company sponsored by 
the Detroit Office, won an honorable 
mention in the Industry Award Con­
test. Advisors for the firm are William 
Borst, David Burchfield, James Gib­
son, and Roger Markhus. 

Mrs. Wallace M. Jensen was given 
a Community Service Pin by the Cen­
tral Volunteer Bureau of Detroit's 
United Community Services. Her 
photograph and a write-up appeared 
in a local newspaper. 

Houston 
A stag party for the men of the 
Houston Office was held in the Ben 
Milam Hotel on March 25. At this 
time an engraved desk pen set was 
presented to David S. Pitts on the oc­
casion of his leaving the firm after 
eight years on the staff. 

Los Angeles 
On April 22 the Los Angeles Office 
retired from the wars and took on the 
Candlewood Country Club in an all-
day outing. As might be expected so 
soon after April 15, the Tax Depart­
ment— averaging a tidy 153 — gave 
every indication they were swinging 
at Forms 1040 instead of golf balls. 
As a result Philip Young captured (?) 
high gross. He was closely followed 
by John Balian who, although shoot­
ing second high gross, had figured out 

the handicap system and won low net 
with a handicap of 98. 

One of the high points of the eve­
ning occurred at dinnertime when 
Charles Ross collected 50c from John 
Heil, the day's medalist, as a result 
of some fast and furious first tee 
negotiating. 

Pittsburgh 
Anthony E. Rapp has been elected 

to the Board of Directors of the Pitts­
burgh Chapter of the Junior Cham­
ber of Commerce, and has been ap­
pointed Treasurer. He also received 
a certificate of merit for being chair­
man of the Speak-Up Jaycee Contest 
in Pittsburgh. 

The senior staff members of the 
Pittsburgh Office and their wives had 
a farewell dinner for Richard and 
Evelyn Shuma at the Pittsburgh 
Athletic Association on Friday, April 
30. Dick, who has transferred to the 
Denver Office, was presented with a 
radio on behalf of the entire staff of 
the Pittsburgh Office, and individual 
gifts from those present were given 
to the Shumas to help them pioneer 
in the West. These included such prac­
tical things as ten-gallon hats, water 
canteens, and other valuable items. 

The Pittsburgh Chapter of the Penn­
sylvania Institute of CPAs held its an­
nual dinner-dance honoring the new 
CPAs on Saturday, April 30. Thir­
teen members of the Pittsburgh staff 
attended with their wives. 

Louis A. Werbaneth was elected a 
member of the Interim Steering Com­
mittee of the Pitt-Wildwood Club. 
They hope to purchase the golf course 
of the University of Pittsburgh and 
to establish the third major country 
club in the North Hills section of 
Pittsburgh. 
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Portland 
Wade Hanson was elected chairman 
of the Board of Trustees of the Port­
land YMCA recently. He will serve 
for a year as chief administrative offi­
cer of the organization, which provides 
services for 25,000 members. 

St. Louis 
Harold Stellern is spending his Satur­
days and evenings managing a boys' 

TRB&S At Home 
Chicago 
Newcomers — Patricia Ann, February 

11, to Mr. and Mrs. Richard Gal­
lagher. Catherine Josephine, March 
18, to Mr. and Mrs. Donald Geor-
gen. Maureen Patricia, April 25, to 
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Kelly. 

Marriage — Dorothy Hill to Kenneth 
Shearer, May 28. John Hauch to 
Marlene Hauptmann, June 18. 

Cleveland 
Newcomer—Edward Brien, April 4, to 

Mr. and Mrs. Harold E. Bogart. 

JUNE 1960 

baseball team in the Crusader Divi­
sion of Catholic Youth Council. 

Allan E. Wiedle has assumed the 
duties of Assistant Scout Master of 
Boy Scout Troop 687 of Ballwin. 

San Francisco 

Ralph Walters has been appointed 
chairman of the ways and means 
committee of the parents' club of 
Happy Valley School in Lafayette. 

Dayton 

Newcomer—Katrina Lynn, March 8, 
to Mr. and Mrs. Harry T. Flasher, 
Jr. 

Denver 

Marriage — Edward Max Coffman to 
Barbara Ann Williams, December 
31. 

Detroit 

Newcomers — James Thomas to Mr. 
and Mrs. James M. Dincolo, Febru­
ary 26. Jeffrey David to Mr. and 
Mrs. Thomas R. Ames, March 24. 
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Bradley Carl to Mr. and Mrs. Rus­
sell E. Palmer, April 9. 

Houston 
Newcomer—James David, March 1, 

to Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Niemeyer. 

Kansas City 
Newcomers—Jennifer Lynn, February 

28, to Mr. and Mrs. Glen A. Olson. 
Michael Wayne, February 28, to 
Mr. and Mrs. Donald W. Love. 
Kimberly Kay, March 8, to Mr. and 
Mrs. Vernon B. Mucke. 

Los Angeles 
Newcomer—Marlene, March 27, to 
Mr. and Mrs. William Westenskow. 

Milwaukee 
Newcomer—John Anthony, March 23, 

to Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Marsh. 

New York 
Newcomers — Stephen Edward, Feb-

On its second birthday this August, 
the Atlanta Office staff will have only 
one unmarried member. Yet there 
have been as many as ten eligible staff 
members during the history of the 
office. What happened? Five mar­
riages, three of them between staff 
members. 

It all began with Elwood Dryden's 
former secretary, Darlene Riley (now 
Mrs. Earl Lowry) who was married in 
February 1959. The next wedding was 
that of typist Kathleen Fore and 

ruary 16, to Mr. and Mrs. Marvin 
Lefkowitz. Leslie Beth, March 13, 
to Mr. and Mrs. Herbert M. Paul. 

Marriage—Ursula M. Vosberg to Rob­
ert Lukefahr, April 23. 

Pittsburgh 
Newcomer — Jennifer Louise, March 

2, to Mr. and Mrs. Harold E. Klose. 

Rochester 
Newcomer — Peter Lawrence, Febru­

ary 21, to Mr. and Mrs. Edward 
Sallerson. 

San Francisco 
Newcomer—Douglas Andrew, Febru­

ary 17, to Mr. and Mrs. William 
Griscom. 

Seattle 
Newcomer — Kristina Grace, Decem­

ber 30, to Mr. and Mrs. William 
G. Gaede. 

George Ashford of the audit staff last 
August. Supervisor Robert Minnear 
and Junior Loretto Boswell became 
Mr. and Mrs. on May 7, the same 
day that Carey Yelton of the man­
agement services staff began his 
honeymoon with Carolyn Spann, 
whom he met in the course of his 
work at Rich's, an Atlanta Office client. 
Mr. Dryden's secretary, Marian Lang-
ley, will marry James Fultz of the 
audit staff on July 30. Is all this coin­
cidence or does Elwood Dryden have 
a hidden talent for matchmaking? 

Go South, young woman . . . ? 
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